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LOST VOICES OF FENTANYL

The days of crying behind closed doors are over!

September 2, 2025

Office of National Drug Control Policy
The White House

1650 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20502

Re: Support for the Confirmation of Sara Carter as Director of ONDCP

On behalf of Lost Voices of Fentanyl (LVOF)—a national nonprofit representing tens of thousands of
bereaved and impacted families—I write to express our strong support for the confirmation of Sara
Carter as Director of the Office of National Drug Control Policy.

Families across America need a hands-on, data-driven leader who will partner with us to end the
fentanyl poisoning crisis. Ms. Carter’s track record of investigative rigor, public accountability, and
victim-centered focus aligns with the urgent demands of this moment. We believe she will:

1. Center Victims and Families in policy design, outreach, and public communication, ensuring Angel
Families and survivor voices inform strategy and implementation.
2. Drive Whole-of-Government Action with DEA, DHS, DOJ, State, Treasury, and HHS to disrupt
supply chains from precursor to pill, and to hold foreign facilitators and domestic distributors to account.
3. Prioritize Key Safeguards our community has long urged, including:

« Fully closing import loopholes exploited for illicit drug and precursor shipments (including de
minimis).

« Sustained border and port-of-entry interdiction, with modernized detection and traceability.

 Real-time data transparency on poisonings, seizures, analogs, and hot-spot trends.

« National awareness campaigns that use accurate language—"fentanyl poisoning,” not
“overdose” —to reflect the reality of deception in the drug supply.
4. Advance Justice and Relief for Families, including stronger drug-induced homicide enforcement
where appropriate, and exploring pathways for victim compensation from seized assets tied to
trafficking networks.

LVOF stands ready to collaborate with ONDCP under Ms. Carter’s leadership. Our coalition organizes
the Fifth Annual Lost Voices of Fentanyl March on Washington on October 18, 2025, at the
Washington Monument. We respectfully invite ONDCP to engage our families there—through remarks,
listening sessions, or a resource table—and to establish an ongoing liaison structure with Angel
Families nationwide.

This crisis is claiming lives daily. We believe Sara Carter has the resolve, independence, and urgency
to meet it head-on, and we urge prompt confirmation and swift onboarding so that lifesaving work can
accelerate without delay.

Thank you for your consideration and for your continued service to the American people.



Respectfully,

April Babcock
Founder & President, Lost Voices of Fentanyl (LVOF)
443-801-1504 | Aprilbb33@icloud.com | Ivof.org



